

VIỆN NĂNG LƯỢNG NGUYÊN TỬ VIỆT NAM

VIETNAM ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

Address : 59 Lý Thường Kiệt - Hà Nội

E-mail: hq.vaec@hn.vnn.vn

Telephone: 84-4-9 423479; 9 421912

FAX: 84-4-9 424133

Hanoi, 03 June 2004

To:

Mr. Kazuhisa Mori

Executive Vice-Chairman

Japan Atomic Industrial Forum

Fax: (81)-(3)-5777 0760

Dear Mr. Kazuhisa Mori,

It has been our great pleasure to inform you that the International Exhibition on Nuclear Power Technology was held so successfully in Hanoi,

Vietnam, from 26-29 April 2004.

More than seven thousand people visited the Exhibition, including members of the National Assembly of Vietnam, policy-makers, managers, scientists, technical professionals, correspondents, and the public. It was an excellent opportunity for the Vietnamese public to get to know the objective and balanced information on the current status, future role and prospect of nuclear power in the world, as well as the experience and achievements of the nuclear power development of the participating countries. Especially, the result of our public opinion survey during the Exhibition has shown more than 80% of the visitors strongly support the introduction of nuclear power into Vietnam.

Taking this opportunity, on behalf of the Vietnam Atomic Energy Commission (VAEC) and the Organizing Committee for the Exhibition, I would like to express our heartfelt gratitude for Japan's close collaboration and enthusiastic participation, which has made a significant contribution to the success of the Exhibition.

We also do believe that the co-operation between Japan and Vietnam in the peaceful uses of atomic energy will be further developed.

Yours sincerely,

Muurau

Prof/Dr. Vuong Huu Tan Chairman, VAEC